

McH 91-7a-1-13

24.12.63.

I have more definite news this morning. The colonel informed me that I was right and the date is the 29th. He, the colonel, is awaiting instructions from the Attorney General as to whether or not Albie is to be charged. If he gets these today, he will let either me or Dot know. Otherwise, I will phone him on Thursday a.m. to ascertain what the position is. I was told that I would definitely see him in either event and that of course his Attorney would be permitted to see him.

I told Himie the above and Himie said that he would definitely call on Albie if the occasion arose. In any event He would like to see you thereanent.

I hope to have more details on Thursday. I can inform you then if you so desire. How can I contact you? I will be going along to Wynberg either just before lunch time or just before six, collecting the food at Claremont on the way. Do you think it advisable for me to phone your home?

I will add a P.S. if I get something definite before this is delivered to you.

Ray